
OBHA Board Meeting January 12, 2006

Present for the meeting:  Molly Maci, April Marron, Tony Rossi, Dave Edwards, Dan 
Gilbert, Dave Lambert
Not present:  Joel Cesario, Jack Potts, Tony Porcelli

Meeting was called to order by Dan Gilbert at 7:40pm.  He passed out the agenda and
there were no additions.

Minutes from November were approved as written NOTE: due to inclement weather, the 
December meeting was canceled.

Presidents Report:
Dan reported that there is a house in the vicinity of the pool which has several 
covenant and village violations and is a mess.  He has placed a call to the village
and they will peruse having the area cleaned up, if not they and we will address to
the extent of our power.

Dan also reported that a few weeks back during the cold spell, there were two 
incidents at the clubhouse that required attention.  First, there were two frozen 
pipes, one in the pool pump room and one in the men's shower.  Stephens plumbing 
was called in and they cut and capped the lines.  These will need repair in the 
spring.  The second incident, which was the cause of the frozen pipes, was a 
furnace that kicked-off. This was caused by an old problem with the sizing of the 
exhaust vents. The current configuration is too small to vent the 3 furnaces and 
the water heater.  Stephan's Plumbing will be in to propose fixes in the next week 
or so.

Dan is working with Matt Bando to finish the print for the 2006 directory.  This 
should be done and distributed in the next couple weeks.  Molly suggested that 
these could be hand delivered by the board as a way to maintain contact with the 
community.  This was thought to be a good idea and will be further discussed.

Treasures Report:
Joel was not able to attend, but submitted his report:
We are cautioned to watch the spending and budget as we go into the new assessment 
year.  Collection of the 2006 assessment if just beginning and is expected to pick 
up in the month of January.

Update on Capital Repairs:
Tony report that over the past weeks there has been much accomplished in fixing the
infrastructure issues with the clubhouse.  Specifically, the parking lot was 
completed, Allen Horticulture re-graded the surrounding area to stop the water from
leaking into the basement, Allen also removed the old retaining wall which was 
falling over and replaced with a beautiful brick wall.  Next scheduled project is 
to have the clubhouse sided.  This is scheduled to begin at the end of January.  In
February, efforts will move to fixing up the basement in preparation for the 2006
swim season.  There is much to be done in this area.  It was noted that interior 
upgrades to the clubhouse, including carpeting, furniture, painting etc. are 
scheduled to be done with the second installment of the special assessment which is
due in July of 2006.

Tony also reported that the broken phone and cable line to the clubhouse were both 
repaired.  He also reviewed our gas contracts and is in the process of switching to
NICOR for better rates.

Pool Manager/Swim Coach Discussion:



Dave Edwards presented his recommendation to combine the pool manager position with
the head swim coach position.  The thought behind this is to upgrade the position 
to a more professional status and attract someone from outside the community that 
can 1) better coordinate and coach the swim team and 2) better run the pool with 
out the ties of being one of the community and not being able to discipline the 
guards as needed.  Dave presented a cost neutral plan to the current budget. The 
board approves of the recommendation and encourages Dave and team to move forward. 
Dan recommends that whomever is hired is put through a background check and is 
trained in management skills such as conflict resolution, preventing sexual 
harassment etc.

Committee Reports:
Clubhouse:  Molly reported that December was a very busy rental month. January 
looks slower.  She questioned how the $9,000 rental income number was developed.  
Joel was not present to answer.

Commons: Molly is still awaiting the contract and drawings from Jeff Matook.  She 
will try again and Dan will put in a call.  She is looking to review the 
Undercutters agreement for the winter work to see if and when it is scheduled and 
when it will be invoiced.  She also mentioned that we are looking for commons are 
captains for the following 4,8,13,14,15.

Pool: No news to report

Architectural: No news to report

Social: April is in the process of planning an adult event.  Next scheduled event 
is the Easter Egg hunt in April.

Gas Lights:  The Gas lights were just cleaned and repaired.  Bases have been 
installed on 1/3 of the posts.  Comments have been very favorable on the bases.  A 
question was raised on the plan to finish the bases. Tony was not present to 
answer.  We will report next month.

Dan asked if there was any new business, there was none.  Seeing no further 
business Dan motioned to adjourn the meeting.  Meeting adjourned at 8:50pm.

Next meeting is scheduled for February 9th at 7:30pm in the clubhouse.

Minutes submitted subject to approval.


